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Classes Resume 
Tuesday, January 3, 2017 

 
 

No School 
Friday, January 20, 2017 

Staff Inservice 
 
 

Board Meeting 
Monday, January 23, 2017 

6:00 p.m. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Board of Education Information 

 

Rita Woelffer Burmania, President 
Daniel DeYoung, Vice-President 
Jason Graham, Clerk 
Denise Bancroft-Hart, Treasurer 
John Heil, Member 
Marc Berger, Member 
Tammy Schepp, Member 
  

District Administrator:  Timothy Raymond 
 
Regular School Board Meetings are 
monthly in the District Library at 6:00 p.m. 
Agendas for these meetings are posted at 
the Farmers & Merchants Union Bank in 
Friesland, National Exchange Bank in 
Cambria, Friesland Post Office, Cambria 
Post Office, and on the front doors of the 
school. 



 

 
 

Cambria-Friesland School District 
New Happenings and a New Year 

 
Itôs been said once a school year begins things within the walls of a school happen very quickly; and with that 
you feel as if youôre always in a state of ñbuilding the planeò while itôs flying.  In a small town we tend to think 
everyone knows whatôs happening at the school.  But just in case you havenôt heard, please take a moment to 
read about some of the things happening here at Cambria-Friesland Schools to promote strong academic, 
social, and emotional growth for our communitiesô children. 

 
Academics 

Curriculum:   Last year Cambria-Friesland Schools began a district wide review of our entire 
curriculum.  Curriculum is the map we use to navigate through coursework content.  More than just an outline, 
curriculum builds on layer of understanding upon the next.  It can be complex and requires attention to the 
details of both content and mastery learning.  We expect to have the majority of our coursework curriculums 
revised and updated this summer. 
 
Grading, Assessment, and Measurement:  How do we measure student achievement?  What is the reasoning 
behind each grade? What does master of knowledge look like?  These are the questions we ask when 
discussing grading, assessment, and measurement of student progress.  What does it mean to earn an 
A?  What does that letter grade represent?  In recent years weôve seen a move away from traditional grading 
practices and a greater emphasis on student performance.  Performance in real world application show greater 
understanding of knowledge and other resources necessary for lifelong success.  As we move forward, these 
questions and their answers will provide us with the information necessary to accurately measure and record 
student growth. 

 
Social/Emotional  

Mental Health Committee:  This year with leadership from our new School Nurse, Amber Redeker, 
administration, and school counseling staff weôve begun an exploration on how to be more responsive to our 
studentsô social and emotional needs.  Emotional struggles are barriers that impede or stop learning 
altogether.  Part of being a 21st Century school, means being conscious to the social and emotional needs of 
our students.  For many children trauma is part of their lives, and is not limited by social class, gender, or 
race.  The purpose of the Mental Health Committee is to identify social and emotional needs throughout the 
school in order to build a healthier community for everyone. 
 
Anti-Bullying, Harassment and Citizenship Group:  Last year the Board of Education approved a 
revised/updated Anti-Bullying and Harassment policy.  Changes to the policy included an active Anti-Bullying, 
Harassment and Citizenship Group represented by administration, students, teachers, and parents.  This group 
is currently examining healthy and unhealthy behaviors in our school community and working towards providing 
recommendations to the Board of Education on how to best address these issues.  In accordance with the new 
policy this group will report to the Board on climate surveys, issues of bullying and harassment with 
recommendations for necessary changes.  

 
Technology 

Website and Technology:  This fall several members of the administration and staff began exploring a variety of 
school websites.  All of us know what itôs like to go to a school or business website where we quickly determine 
some things about what we see.  Is the website easy to navigate through? Is it cluttered with too many tabs and 
pull-down menus?  How many dead-links are there?  Dependent upon how those questions are answered we 
form an opinion about that school or business. The goal of this group and initiative is to provide a 
recommendation to the school board with a website that best represents the Cambria-Friesland School District 
and our communities. 
 
Thank you,  
 
Timothy L. Raymond Ed.S. 
District Administrator 
Cambria-Friesland School District 



Principalõs Corner 
by Deb Torrison   
 

Protecting children in a  
 virtual world  

 

Technology related items have quickly become some of 
the top gifts for young children and teens, everything 

from gaming systems to phones and smartwatches. As 
more and more devices are capable of communicating 
online, keeping ourselves and our children saf e becomes 

an ongoing task. Itõs a lot like laundry - every time you 
get caught up, it starts all over again!  
 

The Wisconsin Department of Justice, Internet Crimes 
Against Children Task Force is working to help parents 

get information about the latest tren ds and trouble spots so they can both protect 
and educate their children. They have created the Protect Kids Online  
(https://www.doj.state.wi.us/dci/icac/icac -task -force -home) podcast an d over the 

past few months they have reviewed problems with specific apps including 
Snapchat, Kik, Whisper, and Yik Yak as well as discussed current dangers posed by 

sextortion and chat areas in online games.  

 

As technology becomes more and more powerful, live -streaming capabilities are also 
becoming more and more common. Most young people live -stream from the privacy 
of their bedroom which often leads to privacy issues and is a way for individuals you 

do not kn ow to ôenterõ your home.  

Malware apps are also on the rise. The most recent culprit s are ôfakeõ shopping sites 
or apps that mimic real stores or sites but actually simply collect usernames and 

passwords.  

A few tips and things to think about:  

¶ Disable locat ion services so that photos, live -streams, and video can not be 
tracked to your childõs location. 

¶ Avoid the latest ôfadõ apps. They are frequently the main source of malware 

and are most easily hacked.  
¶ Read the ôpermissionsõ carefully before installing any app  

¶ Avoid apps from companies in countries that donõt cooperate with the US 
regarding criminal investigations such as Kik. Kik  is a messenger service that 
allows account holders to share text, images, website links an d more. 

However Kik is a Canadian based company and very protective of user 
identities.  

¶ Discourage anonymous posting and apps that allow anonymous posting.  

https://www.doj.state.wi.us/dci/icac/online-safety-tips-parents
https://www.kik.com/


¶ Never post or share comments or pictures that you would not want on the 
front page of a newspaper. Also, ANY and ALL illicit, nude or partially nude photos 

of individuals under the age of 18 can be considered child pornography. DON'T take 
such pictures and NEVER circulate such pictures if you receive them. It's important 
for young people to know that th ey are not old enough to legally consent. Talk to 
your child about notifying an adult immediately if they receive unwanted pictures.  

¶ Look carefully at the apps your child installs; actually open the app. For 

example, donõt assume something that looks like a calculator is really a 
calculator. Apps such as KYMS which looks like a calculator icon or Best 
Secret Folder  which looks like a utilities icon on a phone are actually photo 

vaults that allow indiscreet photos to be hidden.  
¶ If you donõt know what an app is, ask you child to show it to you and explain 

what it is and what it does.  

We are walking around with powerful computers in our pockets every day. Talk to 
your child about the responsibilities that come along with that power. Many of us 
can remember making some silly or unwise choices in our youth. Fortunately, most 

of us did not  have these actions recorded and donõt have to worry about them 
resurfacing to haunt us as adults. Todayõs youth does not have that luxury. Texts, 
photos, videos, live -streams, and any other information 

shared online can be captured, saved and shared again  
and you will no longer control who has access to the 

information.  

So, remember:  

¶ Think before you speak (words can hurt).  
 

¶ Think twice before you act (actions often speak 

louder than words).  

¶ Think three times before you post (posts can live 
forever).  

 

 

 

 

 

Cambria- Friesland School District Vision Statement  
 

          òThere will be students that come to us with different kinds of gifts, but they attend 
 Cambria-Friesland School with one dream; academic success.   

There will be different levels of achieveme nt, but one goal; graduation with skills to compete.  

              There will be different kinds of future service, but one vibrant personality in  
 his/her sharing with society.  

      In the Cambria - Friesland School District, our Vision is to educate ALL  through  
educating each student as one.ó 

 

 

 

https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/secret-photos-kyms-vault-to/id462182115?mt=8
https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/best-secret-folder/id488030828?mt=8
https://itunes.apple.com/us/app/best-secret-folder/id488030828?mt=8


 

Assessment Soup 
 

 

Testing can be confusing - confusing for students, confusing 

for parents, and confusing for teachers. There are so many 

different types of tests and they all have different names - 

what are they and why do we need them all? 

 

Sometimes it helps to think of two different types of tests. 

Some tests are used by teachers to ócheck inô on how 

students are learning. These tests help teachers know which 

things students already understand and which ones they still 

need to work on. These are called formative assessments. 

When you get information about your student's progress on a 

STAR or PALS test, that is really like a progress report. 

Teachers can use the information from these tests to focus 

their teaching on specific areas that students need.  

 

All these formative assessments help teachers and students 

get ready for the final summative assessment. In a classroom, 

a summative assessment might come at the end of the unit or 

in high school it might be a semester or final exam. For 3rd-

8th graders, they will work up to taking the state Forward 

exam this Spring while 9th and 10th graders take the ACT 

Aspire and 11th graders take the ACT. 

 
 

 

 

In the month of January, you can expect a few different things: 

 

¶ PK-2nd grade will take a PALS early literacy test in mid-January. 

 

¶ K-8 will complete the winter STAR screening test during the 2nd & 

            3rd weeks of January. 

 

¶ 11th grade will complete ACT óboot campô to practice for the ACT  

January 31st. 

 

¶ 9th-12th grade will take semester exams January 17th-19th. 

 

No matter what type of test your child is taking, their teachers will be 

communicating with you about your childôs progress and helping them 

identify the areas they are strong in and the areas they might need extra help 

with. By working together, all of our students will continue to grow and 

succeed. 

 



MS/HS Counseling News  
 
Seniors:  Remember that if a college requests your transcripts you can log into your ACT 
web account u sing the ID number I provided each of you . If you need assistance getting into 
your account, donõt hesitate to connect with me for help. If you listed colleges whe n you 
took the ACT, they should already have your transcripts. Also, check your email for the 
local scholarship application I recently sent out. I will be providing a packet of all local 
scholarships soon but until then, it doesnõt hurt to start this. Other scholarship deadlines 
and information can be found on the google doc I shared with you titled òScholarship 
Deadlinesó. If you have any questions, please let me know. 
 
Juniors: Your ACT and WorkKeys are coming up quickly on February 28th and March 1st. 
We will be testing at Didion, just like you did for the practice exam. All juniors must take 
the ACT and WorkKeys. Students not present on February 28th or March 1st will need to 
retake the exam. There is no cost to families for these exams. However, if your  student 
retakes the exam this summer or next year, there is a cost.  
 
Sophomores: We will be offering the PSAT 10 here at the school on March 15 th . 
Sophomores interested in signing up to take the PSAT 10 please let Mrs. Campbell or Mrs. 
Torrison know befo re January 9th.  

 

What is it?  Why take it?  What is the National Merit 
Scholarship Corporation?  

The PSAT is focused on 
measuring what you learn 
in high school as well as 
the skills you need to 
succeed in college. It is 
primarily used as practice 
for the more difficult SAT. 
The PSAT 10 is primarily 
for high school 
sophomores and contains 
appropriate level questions 
for those in 10th grade. 
There is a reading, 
writing/language and 
math section.  

¶ Youõre a high-
achieving student 
aiming to get into 
Ivy Leagues or 
similarly 
competitive schools.  

¶ Youõre aiming for a 
National Merit 
Scholarship and 
want feedback prior 
to taking the PSAT 
as a junior.  

¶ Youõre interested in 
feedback on 
potential success in 

AP classes  
 

The National Merit 
Scholarship Program is an 
academic  competition for 
recognition and scholarships 
that began in 1955. High 
school students enter the 
National Merit Program by 
taking the Preliminary 
SAT/National Merit 
Scholarship Qualifying Test 
(PSAT). 
 
For the types of Merit 
Scholarships visit:  
www.nation almerit.org  

 
I hope everyone has a wonderful and safe holiday!  
 
Thank you,  
 
Sarah Campbell, School Counselor  
920 -348 -5135 , Ext. 162/sarah.campbell@cambria -frieslandschools.org  

 

 
 



Mental Health Services are Now Accessible at School  
 
In a world of confusion and despair, itõs good to know thereõs someone to turn to. 
Heather Gove, LPC with Aspen Family Counseling, has office time at Cambria -Friesland 

Schools every week. Aspen Family Counseling is a provider for most insurance 
companies.  Contact Aspen Family Counseling at (608) 742 -5020, your childõs teacher, 
or the sc hool counselor if you would like your child to see a mental health therapist 

during school hours.  
 

 

Elementary Counseling News  
 

Welcome to 2017! During December, students were given the opportunity to learn 

more about themselves.  Through surveys and inventories, students were able to 
discover what they look for in a friend and what values they expect of themselves 
and others. Youn ger students were able to identify emotions and feelings by context 

and facial features, while the older students were able to connect their interests and 
skills to careers in the world. When students are able to recognize and identify the 

feelings and emo tions of others, they are more capable of regulating their own 
feelings and emotions.  Self-regulation is the ability to control your own behaviors 
that may result from different emotions.  For an adult, this could be resisting the 

urge to honk your horn a t a fellow driver that angered you.  For a child, self -
regulation could be refraining from interrupting another student during a 

sharing/show and tell time or not letting an unexpected change in schedule affect 
their mood.  Research suggests that children who are able to appropriately self -
regulate are more likely to be prepared for academic and career success when they 

get older. Research also suggests with self -regulation skills, a student can handle 
the stress and excitement of busy classrooms with focus  and attention. Without 
developed self -regulations skills, a student may òact outó, not because they desire to 

misbehave, but because they do not know how to regulate their own emotions and 
feelings which can lead to office referrals and falling behind in their school 

work.  Parents can help their children develop self -regulation skills by presenting to 
them situations where they can practice self -regulation.  Activities where taking 
turns, ignoring distractions, and following specific directions are import ant can help 

children develop these crucial skills and better prepare them to handle their own 
emotions and feelings.  To learn more about self -regulation and emotional 
intelligence please visit: http://www.skillsyouneed.com/ps/self -management.html  

 
Wyatt Tramburg  

Elementary School Counselor  
 

 

 

 

http://www.skillsyouneed.com/ps/self-management.html


 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
The character trait for the month of November was ñRespectfulò.  November Kidsô Awards 
went to: 
 

Pre-Kindergarten 
Kayla Aguirre, Casen Tietz, Kayah Tietz, Aiden Tillema 

 
Kindergarten 

Jayden Craft, Vivian Luedtke, Ayden Sobotta 
  

First Grade 
Rayna Helmer, Alexis Kampstra, Kendra Kienast, Reese Williamson 

 

Second Grade 
Austin DeVries, Lily Fettig, Sierra Jossie-Schmidt, Bryce Retzlaff 

 

Third Grade 
Miley Anderson, Brock Dykstra, Ivan Leija, Kiana Tietz 

 

Fourth Grade 
Carter Drews, Devin Merwin, Samantha Raley, Kylie Rimmert 

 

Fifth Grade 
Brianna Boelter, Olivia Kalinowski, Trevor Krueger, Jenna Pulver,  

 
 

 
 

The character trait for December is Responsible. 
  

Terrific Kids Program 
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Family Fun Night with the  
Child Enhancement Center!!  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The staff of the Cambria-Friesland Child Enhancement Center would like to thank the families 
who came out and enjoyed a special evening.  Guest speaker Amber Redeker, School 
Nurse, spoke to the parents about the importance of nutrition and vaccinations, along with 
when to keep your child home from school.  We then made ornaments, frosted cookies, and 
made reindeer food!  The evening finished off with some light refreshments.   
 
Stay tuned for our next Family Fun Night!  
 



OLIVIA BANCROFT-HART 
NCAA LETTERING SIGNING 

 

 
 
 
Olivia Bancroft-Hart signed her NCAA Letter of Intent to play junior college softball at 
Madison College on Wednesday, December 7, 2016, in front of her parents and the staff and 
students of Cambria-Friesland School.  Olivia is the daughter of Ryan Hart and Denise 
Bancroft-Hart.   
 
One of the reasons Oliva decided to play for the Madison College ñWolfPackò is the coaching 
style of head coach Leo Kalinowski and assistant coach Terry Ruchti.  Olivia has heard a lot 
about their coaching style and met with both coaches who seemed as passionate about 
softball as she is.  
 
Olivia plans on entering into the liberal arts transfer program at Madison College, which 
would allow her to take all her general education classes and transfer to any four-year 
university when finished. Her goal is to major in education and teach kindergarten or first 
grade. 
 

Cambria-Friesland congratulates Olivia and her family! 
 
 
 
 



The fourth graders are constructing their puppets.  

 

 

      

The puppets and students have read  Christmas 

stories to the kindergarteners an d first graders.  
 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

Thank You! 
 

On Giving Tuesday, the Kindergarten class held a food drive with all donations going to 

the Cambria Food Pantry. We learned what it means to give and how good it feels when 

you give to others. We want to thank everyone who sent in foodé 

We donated 235 items to the food pantry!!  

 


